
Grand Junction, Colorado 

November 3, 1922 
 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colo., met in 
regular adjourned session at 7:30 o'clock P.M. with President 
Hirons presiding, at which meeting there were present and 
answering to roll call: President of the Council W.G. Hirons, 
Councilmen Miller, Dowrey, Hampson and Murr, City Manager 
Garrett, City Attorney Jordan and City Clerk Peck. 
 
 
A petition from Sam Pantuso asking permission from the Council to 
move his store building from it's present location at Fifth St. 
and Ouray Ave. to Lots 2-3-4-5-6 in Block 6 of Mobley's 

Subdivision was presented. It was moved by Councilman Murr, 
seconded by Councilman Hampson that the petition be accepted and 
placed on file. Motion carried. 
 
 
The following resolution was introduced and read: 
 
 

RESOLUTION 
 
 
 WHEREAS in the opinion of the City Council of the City of 
Grand Junction sufficient sidewalk have been laid in the vicinity 
of Block 43 in said city to make it reasonable that intervening 

sidewalks not laid should be provided with sidewalks. 
 
 
 WHEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that a sidewalk on the east side of 
Lot 17, in Block 43 in the City of Grand Junction, be and the 
same is hereby ordered constructed within thirty days from the 
date of the service of notice upon the owner, and 
 
 
 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Clerk be and he is hereby 
instructed to notify the owner of said lot to construct said 
sidewalk, said notice to be given as required by the Ordinances 
of the City of Grand Junction. 
 

 
It was moved by Councilman Dowrey, seconded by Councilman Murr 
that the resolution as read be passed and adopted, on which 
motion the following vote was cast: 
 
 
Councilman voting Aye: Hirons, Miller, Dowrey, hampson, Murr. 
 
 
Councilman voting Nay: None. 
 



 

All the Councilman present voting yea the motion was declared 
carried. 
 
 
Sealed bids for $749,200 various bond were opened by the Clerk in 
the presence of the Council. The following bids being received; 
 
For $481,250.00 WATERWORKS REFUNDING Bonds, maturing in 25 
approximately equal installments commencing one year after their 
date, which said bonds are to bear interest at the rate of five 
percent (5%) per annum. 
 
 
Bankers Trust Co) 

 
 
Bosworth Chanute & Co.) bid $1002.71 per $1,000.00 in bonds, plus 
accrued interest from date of bonds to date upon which interest 
ceases on the bonds to be refunded. 
 
 
The International Trust Company bid $1,000.00 plus accrued 
interest. 
 
 
Boettcher Porter and Company, $1010.00 plus accrued interest 
subject to confirmation by them before Feb. 1 1923. 
 

 
For $71,000.00 GENERAL OBLIGATION STREET INTERSECTION PAVING 
Bonds, due serially on dates and amounts set forth in resolution, 
Oct. 24-1922. 
 
 
Banker's Trust Co) bid - $1,000.33 per $1,000.00 5% Bond plus 
accrued interest 
 
 
Bosworth, Chanute & Co.) 981.89 per $1,000.00 4-3/4% Bond plus 
accrued interest. 
 
 

Benwell Phillips & Co.) 
 
 
Boettcher Porter & Company) bid- $1,000.10 per &1,000.00 5% Bond 
plus accrued int. 
 
 
E.H. Rollins and Sons bid- $998.50 per $1,000.00 5% Bond plus 
accrued int. 
 
 



For $190,000.00 5% WATER EXTENSION Bonds maturing serially in the 

amounts set forth by resolution by Council 
 
 
Banker's Trust Company) 
 
 
Bosworth, Chanute and Co.) bid- $1,01.31 per $1,000.00 5% Bond 
plus int. 
 
 
$982.07 per $1,000.00 4-3/4% Bond plus interest. 
 
 
E.H. Rollins and Sons bid- $998.50 per each $1,000.00 5% bond 

plus int. 
 
 
Boettcher Porter and Co. bid- $1,000.60 per $1,000.00 5% Bond 
plus interest. 
 
For $6,950.00 6% Public Improvement Bonds (Sidewalk Districts 6 & 
7). 
 
 
No bids received. 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hampson, seconded by Councilman Murr, 

that the Banker's Trust Co and Bosworth, Chanute and Co being the 
highest and best bidder on the proposed bond issues heretofore 
tabulated be awarded said bonds subject to certain conditions 
heretofore set forth in certain resolutions of the City Council 
on Oct. 24 1922, upon which motion the following vote was cast: 
 
 
Councilmen voting Aye: Hirons, Miller, Dowrey, Hampson, Murr. 
 
 
Councilmen voting Nay: None. 
 
 
All the Councilmen present voting yea the motion was carried and 

the President of the City Council and City Clerk were authorized 
to enter into a contract for the selling of said bonds. 
 
 
Julius Pearce representing the Julius Pearce Fire Department 
Supply Co. of Denver appeared before the Council at the request 
of the City Manager to discuss the installing of a Fire Alarm 
System in the City of Grand Junction. The Council took the matter 
under advisement. 
 
 



There being no further business to come before the Council it was 

moved by Councilman Hampson, seconded by Councilman Miller that 
the Council adjourn to the call of the President. Motion carried. 
 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
 
 
________ 
 
 
City Clerk 
 
 
 


